October 5, 2020, ALHA virtual board meeting minutes
Aaron Loehndorf: President
Leita Spears: Vice President

Jeannine Thompson: Treasurer

Kim Hosey: Secretary 
Chris Adams: Communications

Daniel Cockrell: Central district rep
Mike Terral: Southern district rep
David Fowler: Northwest district rep

Geoffrey Havens: Northeast district rep 
Aaron entertains a motion to approve June's board meeting minutes. Geoff moves, Jeannine seconds. Ayes have it. 

Secretary report: We currently have 181 active members. In regards to the October 23rd Virtual Apprentice Certification Workshop should I (Kim) post about it to Instagram? 
Additional discussion: It will be presented by Texas living historians and ALHA will virtually host it. You can be a member of TLHA or ALHA to register for it.
Finance report: Accurate balance in checking account is $15,660.26 working capital. For the ALHA credit card, they need paperwork on financial statements. Jeannine will order the treasury laptop to open everything up and get everything rolling again.

Kim: do you have all the treasurer paperwork you need?

Jeannine: yes for now, but she will know more once she accesses the treasury flash drive on the soon-to-be laptop.
Kim and Aaron: Let us know if you need anything from us 

Scholarship report: Nothing really

Communications: Not really much either, Facebook is going really well. We've added about 2 people a day recently. 

Chris appreciates Aaron and Josh taking care of TLHA and ALHA co-apprentice certification workshop

Dave- Northwest district report: 

Been pretty quiet. Shiloh Museum opened in September, Hunter's Home in June, doing virtual stuff as well. Perhaps when this is all done we will have some new creative ways to add to on-site programming. Prairie Grove reenactment has been cancelled, not sure of other programs, etc. 

Daniel- Central District Report: Scheduled to go with Joleen (past secretary) to transfer ALHA's PO box into Daniel's name and not hers. There may be an outstanding check from the Humanities Council that we will be able to put into the bank. 
Back in July we had scheduled a "Boo-seum" bash for Halloween, I called a meeting and cancelled due to public health and safety concerns. We created a FB page and participating sites loaded up a 10-minute video to watch and access code words. We took the previous budget for candy and used it for the potential chance for a participant to win an Ipad.

Half of the museums in the central district are still barely open, with several layers of security, staff is down behind a fishbowl (Daniel's Wifi connection is unstable during the board meeting). AMA (Arkansas Museums Association) is said to be doing great with their online professional development. We should open a conversation for what we (ALHA) can do for each other and sister sites. 

Within our membership we should be able to find people to do certain skillsets and offer class time with ALHA member staff.
Mike- Southern district report: October 23rd, Fort Belknap, virtual apprentice certification. 2 new staff members will be attending the workshop from Historic Washington, and 3 people in the south are lined up to go in for their journeyman during ALHA's 2021 conference. Thank you to Allyn Lord from Shiloh for letting them borrow the Zoom account. 

Geoff- Northeast district report: Not a whole lot. We have at least one person who's planning on doing their Journeyman certification for the 2021 conference. We had talked about the possibility of doing an apprenticeship program online, but think they will tag on to the TLHA one in October. 

Historic parks and museums in the area are open-ish. Not doing programming or tours at the moment (Geoff's Wifi connection is unstable). Talking with folks at Arkansas State University to further include public history and living history in their curriculum or honor society, Phi Alpha Theta.  

Certification (Mike): People in Texas before they do the class are going to have to show proof of membership and also make sure they are registered to do the course. If anyone else wants to tag onto the class we will include a link for it and y'all are welcome to tag along. (Aaron will check in with Allyn Lord ,Shiloh Museum director, so they can use Shiloh's Zoom account.)
Geoff and Jeannine- conference 2021: if need be we can use Shiloh's Zoom if we are not doing an in-person annual conference in 2021. Aaron already checked with the director of Shiloh.
Geoff: we haven't spent any money yet for the location in Paragould. We don't have to put money down for a couple months. We need to decide fairly soon whether conference will be in-person, Zoom, or hybrid so we can get that infrastructure set up. March is about 6 months away but before too long we need workshop and session proposal details. Cutoff to decide needs to be no later than first down payment for the facility, preferably sooner. 

Aaron: TLHA is doing their conference in January (Josh Williams is doing a presentation for it). Last Aaron checked they will be doing it in person. 

Geoff: if we do in-person, we will have to file a plan with the department of health if more than 100 people attend. 

Aaron and Daniel: ALHA conferences don't normally get close to 100, some people will be out due to lack of funding and travel. That will affect us next year, we will most likely have a small turnout. We need to know deadlines to make decisions by. By January we will know a lot more and by March even more so. Health related things are subject to change.
Geoff: I will double check payment dates for Paragould Community Center and go from there as far as in-person and virtual-only dates. 
Dave: On the Oklahoma side, Oklahoma state parks are not paying for anything (out of state travel, etc.) Oklahoma site(s) would have to pay for things themselves. Though conference registration prices are affordable, staff may not go if the pandemic situation isn't any better. Will that hurt us if we don't have the numbers we need, in regards to all the conference work and not making enough for the food, facility, etc.?
Geoff: my inclination is to go towards virtual if it will be difficult for people to attend, and to save costs for ALHA and members. 

Dave: thinks that would be good. He will support whatever we decide to do. 

Geoff: No matter how we go, if folks aren't able to attend, we should spread scholarship money out as much as possible. To do what's best for membership and attendance-wise. Will check with other institutions and organizations in regards to how they're doing their virtual resources. 
Aaron: we could have presentations/sessions spaced throughout the year to be more accessible to membership and offer more seasonal programs (harvesting, etc.), they don't have to be all at once. 
Daniel: I agree to that. We don't all do the same programs. I like the idea of spreading it around until we can get together, and then we can get together for seasonal programs more often, as well, when it's safe. 

Geoff: will put together proposals and as a board we can vote on those and go from there. Got some good feedback today and we can flush those out closer to time. 

Aaron: we might want to invest in an ALHA Zoom membership of our own for future reference. 

Dave: Kathy Dickson, Dave's supervisor, has made a point with all the virtual meetings and programs, our agency directors realize we can sit and do a PowerPoint and do a virtual conference but the things that will separate organizations like us are the in-person, hands-on skills and meetings. We need to really look at that in this organization. We would hate to not be able to attend future conferences when it is safe due to the fact that people believe we can virtually view the programs just the same.
Aaron: FYI, we do not need to add any wordage to our constitution to hold a virtual-only meeting. The board and conference planning committee can designate location and circumstances; location doesn't necessarily have to be in-person. We do not need membership to approve.
Mike: Adding to Dave's comment, regarding the certification board, being in person there will be a totally different energy. Being able to have an audience for someone to perform in front of gives them a connection. You will have two different responses from the person doing the presentation. It's important for us to still get together. 

Leita: For Historic Washington it shows up online that none of our 2020 conference payments were paid. Jeannine will check when she gets the laptop. Leita says if there are any issues retroactively she doesn't think the state would pay for past things.
We will table the "old business" item of ALHFAM membership until we get an ALHA credit card. Jeannine would rather use a credit card to make the process simpler. 
Aaron: Wanted to share news with the ALHA board, I was approached 1.5 months ago by Kathy Dickson (current VP for ALHFAM) inquiring that the nominating committee for ALHFAM's board suggested Aaron as a possible candidate for the ALHFAM board. He doesn't think it will impact his position for ALHA but wanted to fill us in. Aaron will be on the ballot for ALHFAM board. 

Virtual professional opportunities- Daniel: we need to start the conversation to move towards membership being able to ask/request a specialty activity. Ex: Blacksmith. If there's a skill we have at our sites we should be able to offer that instead of waiting for annual conferences. 

Certain workshops are difficult to do in-person (traveling and hauling tools and materials, etc.) but can be done virtually right now. Our membership and skills we have can be engaging to audiences. We don't want it to be a permanent virtual thing, but for now we should offer members things we are not able to offer in-person. 

Dave: if we can combine the two together (virtual and in-person), we have a budget for workshops but the reality is . . . 
MISSING NOTES DUE TO UNSTABLE INTERNET on Kim's end
Aaron stated once Kim's internet reconnected that the missing notes basically included- Jen and Lisa at Hunter's Home are working on virtual offerings in terms of having one person monitor comments and another person demonstrate something simultaneously. Leita (Historic Washington) did something similar. Shiloh Museum does something similar too with Streamyard. 

Muff making workshop reimbursement confusion on behalf of the Shiloh Museum: 
Kim- Shiloh/Judy Costello received a check for $190 which was the full reimbursement for the muff-making workshop Shiloh hosted in May with a handful of ALHA members in attendance, though we only requested a reimbursement of $50. Is it okay that we received more than we requested? We are okay with keeping the full $190, we just wanted to make sure it was alright if we have it. 
Jeannine: There was some confusion with the email correspondences and $190 was reimbursed due to the submission of $190 worth of receipts. 

Kim: I'd be glad to discuss it further with you behind the scenes since there was some email confusion. (Aaron will join the discussion, as well). 

Jeannine, Aaron, and Kim will discuss further. 

Should Daniel forward Humanities Council check to Jeannine if there is one when he checks the PO box?
Jeannine.thompson@arkansas.gov, Jeannine requests to mail the Humanities Council check to Powhatan State Park. Daniel will communicate with Jeannine when the check is in the mail. 

Daniel motions to adjourn meeting, and Dave seconds. Ayes have it. 

